Public Document Pack

Bill Cullen MBA (ISM), BA(Hons) MRTPI Chief Executive

Date: 02 September 2024



To: Members of the Finance & Performance Scrutiny

Cllr MJ Surtees (Chair)
Cllr P Williams (Vice-Chair)
Cllr DS Cope
Cllr DT Glenville

Cllr LJ Mullaney

Cllr H Smith

Cllr P Stead-Davis Cllr BE Sutton Cllr A Weightman

Copy to all other Members of the Council

(other recipients for information)

Dear member,

Please find attached a document which was omitted from the agenda for the meeting of the FINANCE & PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY on MONDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER 2024 at 6.30 pm.

I would be grateful if you could place this with your papers for the meeting.

Yours sincerely

Rebecca Owen

Democratic Services Manager

LATE REPORT

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (Pages 1 - 4)



HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL

FINANCE & PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY

8 JULY 2024 AT 6.30 PM

PRESENT: Cllr MJ Surtees - Chair

Cllr P Williams - Vice-Chair

Cllr DT Glenville, Cllr LJ Mullaney, Cllr H Smith, Cllr P Stead-Davis,

Cllr BE Sutton and Cllr A Weightman

Also in attendance:

Officers in attendance: Rebecca Valentine-Wilkinson and Ashley Wilson

39. Minutes of previous meeting

It was moved by Councillor Williams, seconded by Councillor Sutton and

RESOLVED – the minutes of the meeting held on 13 May 2024 be confirmed as a correct record.

40. Declarations of interest

There were no interests declared at this meeting.

41. Performance & Risk Management Framework end of year summary for 2023/24

Members were provided with the end of year summary for 2023/24 for performance indicators, service improvement plans, corporate risks and service area risks.

Members noted the 2023/24 end of year status and reviewed the corporate and service area red risks that posed a higher level threat to the council's objectives and priorities.

In response to questions from members, officers confirmed that there was a full review being carried out for all targets as some targets were not capturing some of the regulatory changes, and these would be updated for the next financial year to reflect current practice.

In response to a question from members around the under performance of the housing stock, it was confirmed that it was taking longer for voids work to be completed due to the complexity of the voids and targets were due to be reviewed for housing stock/repairs as some of the targets and performance indicators were not reflecting the changes. Members asked for additional information around these targets to be provided at the next meeting including the number of voids and suggested this may be a matter for the Housing working group to look at.

In response to questions from members about the conditions of the ground at the crematorium, officers confirmed that:

- The costs of continuing with a council owned and operate option was not viable due to increasing costs of construction and risk on the financial viability of the project. Therefore a partner was being sought and a report would be presented to members on the future of the crematorium site if a prospective partner came forward.
- The history of the site conditions and issues involved had been communicated to members on prior occasions.
- The current ground conditions on the site were now considered suitable for construction on the site.
- A consultant with considerable experience in this area was now working with the council to put together options to find and attract a potential partner.
- Should a commercial partner be appointed, the site would be a crematorium operated by a commercial operator in partnership with the council.
- If the decision was made to sell the land a formal valuation would be needed to confirm any potential sale price. A value in the range £1,250,000 £1,500,000 maybe possible but this would need to be confirmed to members should such a disposal be agreed.

Members also requested that additional information be provided at the next meeting to support the number of fly tipping incidents being reported and enforcement actions taken. Members felt this area would be a candidate for a smarter target when next reviewed.

Members noted the report.

42. Business Rates & Pooling update quarter 4 - 2023/24

Members were informed of the business rates and pooling performance from 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024.

Members noted the report.

43. **Financial outturn 2023/24**

Members were updated on the financial outturn for 2023/24.

In response to a question from members around the Housing Repairs Account (HRA) debt write offs in relation to deceased debtors, officers reported that the amounts owed would be recovered from the estate of the deceased where possible, but this was sometimes not successful as there were no contacts available for who was managing the estate. This led to no response to letters that could not be followed up any further.

Members approved the recommendations in the report.

44. Finance & Performance Scrutiny Work Programme

Members were updated on the future of the work programme	•
Members noted the report.	
(The Meeting closed at 7.10 pm)	
	CHAIR

